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SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL MEMO 

 
 
 
DATE:  April 5, 2005 
 

SUBJECT: Parks Division Briefing 
  

STAFF REPORT BY: Gary Mumford 
 
 

 
The Parks Division is responsible for maintaining 135 individual parks and open 
space areas including mowing, irrigation, planting, fertilization, pest control, 
garbage removal, and snow removal.  The Parks Division is also responsible for the 
cemetery and graffiti removal.  The Division has 123.56 authorized full-time 
equivalent positions.  
 
The transmittal from the Division provides an organizational chart and discusses 
accomplishments, challenges and service levels.  The accomplishments include 
implementing radio-controlled computerized irrigation systems at 20 parks.  Water 
use was reduced by 24% over the last two years.  Challenges include: (1) the 
increase in the acres and number of park sites to maintain, and (2) the increase in 
the number of special events requiring Parks Division support.  Recent additions 
to the park system include the Library Square, Jordan River Trail from North 
Temple to 1800 North, two skateparks, and three off-leash sites.  The Parks 
Department mows each park once a week. 
 
The following chart shows the adopted budget for each of the last four years. 
 

Parks Division  
Budget Comparison 

Fiscal Year Budget Percent Change 
2001-02 $5,979,755  
2002-03 $6,313,465 5.6% 
2003-04 $6,702,021 6.2% 
2004-05 $7,138,766 6.5% 

 
 
Following the Division’s presentation, Council Members may wish to ask questions 
including some of the following: 

1. What are the plans and timing for continuing the implementation of 
computerized irrigation systems?  
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2. What type of assistance is required of Parks Division staff for special events 
held in City parks?  Are these costs charged to event organizers?  

3. Does the Division have maintenance or vandalism concerns with the 
skateparks?  Would the Division like to see additional skateparks?  Have 
any locations been identified? 

4. Approximately how many more years will cemetery plots be available for sale 
to the general public at the City Cemetery?  Has the Division explored any 
alternatives such as acquiring other property for cemetery use? 

5. Is the amount of graffiti increasing or decreasing?  Has the Division been 
able to continue to achieve its goal of removing graffiti within two days?  

 

The Council asked that responses to the following questions be included in the 
Division’s handout.  The Division responded to these questions in the attached 
transmittal.   

1. What successes has your Division achieved in the recent past, and what 
successes do you see in the near future? 

2. What are the most significant challenges the Division will face in the near 
future? 

3. Have the services provided by the Division increased / decreased or 
remained the same over the past two or three years, and do you anticipate 
that service levels will increase, decrease, or remain the same in the near 
future? 

4. Are there service level improvements that could be made in your Division 
with a minimal investment of funding, or are there functions where 
additional resources may be needed in order to maintain current service 
levels? 
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